
 
 

To: Governing Body 
From: John Sullivan, Director of Public Works 
Date: September 12, 2023 
Re: Monthly Status Report 

 
 

o W. 47th Street Project: We are anticipating a late October completion for 
construction.  All concrete associated with stormwater, curb gutter, 
sidewalks, approach lanes and traffic islands is complete.  The streetlights 
have been installed and are complete.  We are awaiting the BPU to install 
the wire from the overhead power to the meter. This should occur next 
week.  The roadway was milled today with the overlay expected on 
Thursday with striping on Monday.   

 
o 2023 F-550 and Equipment: The order has been placed for the truck and 

equipment. We have not been given a build date yet. 
 

o CCLIP funding: I have resubmitted the project to KDOT.  The awards have not 
been announced. 

 
o Storm Debris Removal:    After meeting with FEMA it appears that we may be 

able to recover some of our costs associated with the two storms. I will have more 
on this once we have gone through the formal request process. 

 
o Electrical Service at the Fountain, 47th & Mission:     We have the meter can set 

as well as the conduit installed.  We are awaiting an inspection by Evergy so that 
we can get the meter and connection completed. 

 
o Stone wall damage:     We had a vehicle accident at W. 51st Terrace and Belinder 

Avenue that resulted in damage to the stone wall on the corner.  I have submitted 
a claim with the drivers insurance for the repairs. 

 
o Stone wall damage and light pole damage:     The stone wall at the delivery truck 

driveway entrance to Walmart was damaged by a semi making a delivery to the 
store.  Also damaged was the medallion on the new street pole adjacent to the 
driveway entrance.  I have submitted a claim for the damage done to both the wall 
and the pole to the trucking company. 
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